
"All authority has been given to 

Me in heaven and on earth. Go 

therefore and make disciples of 

all the nations, baptizing them 

in the name of the Father and 

of the Son and of the Holy 

Spirit, teaching them to observe 

all things that I have 

commanded you; and lo, I am 

with you always, even to the 

end of the age." Amen. (Matt. 

28:18-20) 

 

WANT TO SCHEDULE A 

CHIMALA MISSION 

PRESENTATION?  

When I am not overseas or 

on the road, I schedule 

appointments for 

presentation reports to 

supporting churches or 

churches interested in 

learning more about the 

Chimala Mission. 

If you would like a report, 

please contact me by email, 

phone or text. 

howellferguson@gmail.com 

(731) 267-4935 

Howell Ferguson 

 As we enter the month of March, Mary and I have been home from Chimala for only a 
few days and are pretty tired, as expected after such a long trip. Before we left, with the 
help of the Wrights and Nathan’s kids, Mary organized nearly 600 book bags with 
supplies to be distributed to the primary and secondary schools (CMPS & HCSS). These 
bags are some of the last we've been able to send over in previous container shipments. 
Moving forward, we have received the cooperation of the mission congregation (Chimala 
“B”) to take over this longstanding work by making the bags themselves, with some 
financial assistance for supplies and materials. This is a step forward as we encourage 
local churches to become more involved in these types of good works. If your church was 
previously involved in making these bags or assisting with other efforts or donations, 
your help is still needed in the form of funds to help purchase a few inexpensive manual 
sewing machines and supplies. We need this work to continue!  

A WORK OVERSEEN BY  

 
PO Box 3085 

3740 Atlanta Highway 
Montgomery, AL  36109 

(334) 272-2561 
www.dalraida.org 

Over 450 Children at CMPS in single-file to receive their homemade bookbags with a few supplies. Pictured 

also is Emily Wright and Eden Ferguson assisting in the distribution.  
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L e a r n  m o r e  o n l i n e  @  w w w .c h i m a l a m is s i o n .c o m  

Help Chimala Mission use our financial support more wisely! 

 Several years ago, Teddy Sanga 
became our CSOP librarian at Linkos 
Mkwama Library. This year, a niece whom 
Teddy raised, Aneth Kalimbashi, moved 
to live with her at the Chimala Mission, 
along with her infant son. Anneth was not 
a Christian and knew very little about the 
Bible, but she wanted to learn God’s word 
to teach others. Teddy introduced Mary 
and Kristi to Aneth and explained that she 
wanted to learn the Bible from them. 
After a number of studies using the OBS 
(Open Bible Study) program, Aneth 
realized she needed to be forgiven for her 
sins. Happily, the day before Mary and I 
left for the long trip to the States, Aneth 
asked to be baptized for the remission of 
her sins (Acts 2:38). 
 The mission church elders, with whom 
I had just finished 
meeting, gathered 
with us at the 
building, along 
with a few other 
members, for the 
event. Their 
preacher, Oden, 
asked Nathan to 
baptize Aneth. We 
are so happy with 
this great news! 
Please join me in 
welcoming Aneth 
into the family of 
God! 

 Part of what makes the Chimala Mission a 
successful work is its great potential--and 
actual existence--as a self-sustaining effort. 
Visitors to the mission frequently comment 
on the beautiful hardwood furniture and 
wood trim that is found in the mission 
houses. The interesting thing is that most of 
this furniture was not shipped from the 
States, but instead was designed and crafted 
right on the mission from its native trees. 

 Before you cry out “Save the trees!”, let 
me assure you we only make lumber from 
trees that have already fallen which helps 
preserve the natural mission forests. Using 
proper conservation saves the mission 
money, prevents rotting trees from becoming 
fire hazards, and provides the mission with 
useful lumber for regular mission needs.   

Set up a custom donation sent 

automatically to Chimala Mission 

each month through PayPal 

www.chimalamission.com/donate 

Richard planing a beautiful board from a fallen 

Mninga tree for mission use. 

http://www.chimalamission.com


Get your newsletter in your email!  SIGN UP TODAY @ www.chimalamission.com 

 The first Sunday of February, Mary and I, along with Menard Swila, visited one of the nearby churches in Mlangali. This is the 

congregation where brother Chando attends, one of the older gospel preachers who was trained at the old Ailsa mission many 

years ago. He and his wife live in a house just across the road. Upon our arrival, one of the first things that caught our eye was 

the partially built structure next to their old and dilapidated place of assembly. Time, rain, and termites have caused significant 

damage to their current house of worship, leading them to begin the slow process of building a newer and safer place to meet. 

With much sacrifice, they have already made 

significant progress on the new building. However, 

they could really use some help, as I don’t think their 

current building will stand much longer. 

 I am a strong believer in helping those who are 

trying to help themselves. Because the brethren at 

Mlangali embody this attitude, I would like to 

recommend this church to you as a group of 

Christians worthy of your support. They will continue 

to sacrifice and build as they are able, but a goal of 

$4,000 would put them in a position to transition to 

their new building. This is a church with a few men, 

but a majority of women and children. Their current 

building is on the verge of collapse. Please contact me 

if you are able to help. 

 



You can give a gift of any size to Chimala Mission to 
honor someone special or in memory of a loved one 
who passed from this life. Your gift will help the poor 

and help continue the preaching of the gospel to many 

that have never heard the truth. 

(This form is provided for your convenience) 

I would like to make a gift in the amount of: $_______ 

In memory of ________________________________ 

In honor of __________________________________ 

Please send a copy of gift acknowledgment to:    

Name  _____________________________________ 

Address ___________________________________ 

City/State ________________________ Zip _______ 

Please make checks payable to: Chimala Mission 

DALRAIDA CHURCH OF CHRIST 
CHIMALA MISSION 
PO BOX 3085 
3740 ATLANTA HIGHWAY 
MONTGOMERY, AL  36109  
(334) 272-2561 
chimalamission@gmail.com   
 

Stateside Coordinator:  
HOWELL FERGUSON  
howellferguson@gmail.com  
(731) 267-4935 

www.chimalamission.com  
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√ Designate My Gift Toward Amount 

  Evangelism   

  Radio Program   

  CSOP Student Support   

  Bibles   

  Farm Program   

  Hospital   

  Chimala Mission Primary School   

  Herring Christian Secondary School   

  Missionary Support—Howell Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Nathan Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Lee Wright   

  Preachers’ Kids School Fees   

  Estate   

  Where Needed   

GO DIGITAL…Help Chimala Mission Save Money!  
Subscribe online to  our newsletter and you will 
save Chimala Mission postage and printing costs! 
That money can be used for other things in 
Tanzania and help more people.  

Please subscribe online at www.chimalamission.com/get-updates and let 
us know if we can remove your name from our snail-mail list. 

 How do you place the right number of candles on one 
cake for three different people? I don’t know whose idea it 
was, but it was nothing less than a stroke of genius! With 
their birthdays all very close together (I never heard the exact 
dates), Brody was turning 13, Nathan was turning 34, and Lee 
was turning 41. So, using a little creative marketing design, 
the number 1341 was placed on Jane’s famous homemade 
chocolate cake. This unique idea saved candles, matches, 
time—everything—except cake. It was all eaten! Happy 
birthday to our Chimala Mission missionaries. May God bless 
and keep your families safe and productive!  
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